
 
Dear HSoC Parents and Families, 

We hope this message finds you well and that your family is off to a wonderful start this 
school year. 

As a proud Title I School, we are committed to enhancing student learning through federal 
funding, which is allocated based on the percentage of economically disadvantaged 
students. This determination is primarily based on the number of students who qualify for 
free and reduced lunch. 

In line with Title I requirements, we strive to keep you informed about school activities and 
your rights as a parent. Our school hosts a variety of Parent Engagement activities 
throughout the year, developed in collaboration with our parents. These events are 
designed to strengthen our relationship with the school community, and we encourage you 
to participate. Please keep an eye out for upcoming announcements regarding these 
opportunities. 

Additionally, we take pride in our dedicated teachers. As per federal guidelines, you have 
the right to request information about their education and qualifications, including: 

• Whether the teacher has met state qualifications for the grade levels and subject 
areas in which they provide instruction. 

• Whether the teacher is teaching under an emergency or provisional status that 
waives state qualifications. 

• The baccalaureate degrees earned by the teacher, including their field of study and 
any additional certifications. 

• Information about paraprofessionals providing services to your child and their 
qualifications. 

Should you wish to request this information, please feel free to contact our school or Dr. Al 
Benskin, Director of Alternative Learning Programs for WISD, at abenskin@wisd.org. 

Thank you for your continued support and engagement. We look forward to a successful 
school year together! 

Warm regards, 

Dr. Al Benskin, 
Director of Alternative Learning 


